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II. RECOMMENDATION: NATIONAL GOVERNORS' CONFERENCE

POLICY STATEMENT ON WELFARE REFORM

The following proposed statement is recommended to the National Governors'
Conference by the Committee on Human Resources for adoption at the 1976 Summer
Meeting. The statement outlines the general characteristics of the kind of national income

maintenance program recommended by the Welfare Reform Task Force.

The Task Force believes that the achievement of welfare reform will be a dynamic
process that will require much interaction and compromise. The Task Force also believes
that the Governors should be active participants in this process. As a result, the proposed
policy statement is designed to provide a set of principles which can serve as the basis for
involving other groups and for the preparation of more detailed positions in congressional

debate and in other national forums.

The Task Force recognizes that differences exist among the States but believes that

the following statement reflects the emergence of a growing consensus.

NATIONAL WELFARE REFORM

The Human Resources Committee of the National Governors' Conference
has surveyed the Nation's Governors on national welfare reform. It is clear that
changes in the present income maintenance system are needed. As Governors
we believe that a new national income maintenance policy should be developed
according to the following basic principles:

A. Unified Program

Income maintenance should be available under a unified program to
all eligible persons below an established minimum income level. :

B. A National Minimum Payment Standard with Regional Variations

A national minimum payment level based on a congressionally
established national poverty level should be established, with provision for
regional variations in the national minimum payment level to reflect
differences in costs of living.

C. Modified Work and Training Requirements

All recipients between the ages of 17 and 60 who are not disabled,
are not in secondary school, or do not have children under the age of six or older
dependents requiring full-time care, should be required to register for work at
the time of application.






N

e

-- Coverage of all eligible individuals.

-- A rational administt_’ative system.

-- Elimination of disincentives to employment.
-- Fiscal relief for state and local governments.

-

It is the désire of the Conference that the Human Resources Committee

. and the Conference staff should be actively involved in the evaluation of

specific legislative proposals and in the development of broad-based support for
effective reform proposals. In carrying out these responsibilities the basic
policies outlined above should provide the parameters of effective action.
































































































































